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May 1, 2019
Dear Parents/Guardians,
On April 17, 2019 the Board of Education has add new graduation requirement of community service.  Students must complete at least 20 hours of community service as a requirement for graduation. Students must complete at least 4  hours each year, but can earn a maximum of 5 in one year.   Students who enter Pearl City High School after the second semester of their freshmen year will have their hours prorated to reflect the remaining time before graduation. 
This requirement will start in the 2019-2020 school year.The Class of 2020 will need to complete 5 hours. The Class of 2021 will need to complete 10 hours. The Class of 2022 will need to complete 15 hours. The Class of 2023 will need to complete the 20 hours. Each class after will need to complete the 20 hours. 
Community service is defined as volunteer work for any person or organization (outside the immediate family) for which a student does not receive compensation. Service hours must be pre-approved by Mr. Kreiser, School Counselor.  Some examples are working at the food bank, working at an animal shelter, helping to shovel snow for a neighbor, doing a project through your 4-H club, etc.  An example that would not count would be attending a meeting for 4-H or Youth Group.  If a student is a mentor for an elementary student this will count as one hour for the entire year. 
A community service verification form will need to be filled out, signed and turned in for hours to count toward this requirement. Forms should be signed and turned in within ten days of completing service. These forms are available on the website, in the office, as well as in Mr. Kreiser’s office. 
Service hours will be reported to parents/guardians on the 4th midterm quarter report cards.  This gives parents/guardians time to be able to speak with their student about where they are at in the process. These hours must be completed, documented and submitted to the school counselor, prior to the last day of the third quarter of the student’s senior year. Failure to complete these hours may result in the denial of commencement participation.  Students can work hours over the summer and turn them in by the 10th day of school. The administration of recording service hours will fall to the school counselor. 
If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Mandrell or Mr. Kreiser at (815)443-2715. 
Sincerely,
Dr. Kelly Mandrell
100 S. Summit		Pearl City, Illinois 61062	     815-443-2715     Fax - 815-443-2237
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